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March 19, 1987 

Dear Mr. Patterson: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, , 

Sincerely, 
~ 

1, :;;J'· 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

'r "' 

"' ~-'·\ 

f _,.; 

Mr. Sherman A. Patterson 
Editor and Publisher 
Independent Voice 
Post Office Box 1866 
Greenville, South Carolina 29602 
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"Interpreting Cu"ent Events From a Fundamental Christian and Constitutional American Viewpoint" 

AMERICA 
BACK 

TO GOD 

Published by Christian Citizens Crusade, Inc. 

BUSINESS AND EDITORIAL OFFICES 

LOCATED IN GREENVILLE, S. C. 

PHONE (803) 233-3060 

Honorable Howard Baker 

The White House 

Washington, D. C. 20500 

Dear Senator Baker: 

• 

SHERMAN A. PATTERSON 
EDITOR AND PUBLISHER 

RESTORE 
OUR 

REPUBLIC 

Non-Sectarian - Non-Partisan - Non-Profit 

ADDRESS All CORRESPONDENCE TO : 

Post Office Box 1866 
GREENVILLE. S. C 29602 

March 5, 1987 

As a former resident of East Tennessee, I have followed your political career 

with much interest. Indeed, I was dismayed when you chase to relinquish your seat 

in the United States Senate a few years ago. 

Now I am proud that you have accepted the position of White House Chief of 

Staff. President Ronald Reagan is, beyond all comparison, the greatest President 

in my life time, and he is deserving of the love, appreciation and support of every 

loyal, liberty-loving America. 

With your vast experience in government, and with your great expertise, I am 

confident your services wil1 be of unestimable value to President Reagan and to 

our country. 

With kindest regards and best wishes, 

Sincerel y yours, 

t-+P 
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''Interpreting Current Events From a Fundamental Christian and Constitutional American Viewpoint" 
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The World's Bible 
By DR. J. HAROLD SMITH 

The Christian is the "World's Bible," and 
the only one it reads. Our lives are open to 
the world. Where one person reads the Bi­
ble, one hundred people read our lives . The 
men of the world can answer cold, heartless 
theology. They can deny the logic of the 
truth, but there is no reply to a Godly life, 
"A living epistle." 

Paul writes in II Corinthians 3:2, "Ye are 
our epistle written in our hearts, known and 
read of all men." 

And in the next verse, he writes, 
"Forasmuch as ye are manifestly declared to 
be the epistle of Christ." 

An "epistle" means a letter and the idea 
of the apostle is that each Christian is in his 
new life, a fresh revelation of the truth and 
the power of the Gospel - a letter sent into 
the world to testify for Christ. 

The strongest argument for the truth of 
Christianity is the Spirit-filled life. 

The best way to bring men to a belief in 
miracles, is to exhibit the miracle of regenera­
tion and its power in our lives. The best 
proof of Christ's resurrection is a Christia!\ 
living the risen life. 

Living the Christ-Life 
The love that shines forth from the 

regenerate life is seen. This epistle is known 
and read of all men. It is a visible power, that 
is, visible in the results which it has produc­
ed in this sinful world. 

The love of God shed abroad in the heart 
by the Holy Ghost which is given unto us, 
has written all the bright pages of history in 
the past. Embodied in the life of the Chris-
... !-~ ! .... --~~- .... L_ L!...J 
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Religion 
The lOOth Congress 

According to Religious News Service, the 
lOOth Congress is made up of the following 
church membership: 

• 141 Roman Catholics 
• 74 Methodists 
• 60 Episcopalians 
• 57 Presbyterians 
• 54 Baptists 
• 37 Jews 
• 23 Lutherns 
• 16 United Church of Christ 
• 11 Mormons 
• 10 Unitarians 
• 7 Eastern Orthodox 
• 2 Christian Scientists 
Twenty-two indicated they were Pro­

testants, but specified no denomination, and 
four indicated no religious affiliation. 

An Evil Empire 
President Reagan was abundantly correct 

in characterizing the Soviet Union as "an evil 
empire." 

In a recent speech, Communist Party 
leader Mikhail Gorbachev called for a "firm 
and uncompromising struggle against 
religious phenomena ... 

"We must be strict above all with com­
munists and senior officials, particularly 
those who say they defend our morality and 
ideals but in fact help promote backward 
views and themselves take part in religious 
ceremonies." 

The Wages of Sin 



March 19, 1987 

Dear Stu: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

The Honorable B. s. Baker 
United States Marshal for the 

Southern District of Texas 
Post Office Box 61608 
Houston, Texas 77208 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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March 5, 1987 

B.S."STU" BAKER 
UNITED STATES MARSHAL 

SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF TEXAS 

The Honorable Howard Baker 
Chief of Staff 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania 
Washington, D.C. 

Avenue 
20500 

Dear Senator Baker: 

Congratulations and thanks for our country in you accept­
ing the responsibility in assisting President Reagan for the 
balance of his term. 

I am sure you don't remember but I met you in Houston at 
a dinner for Senator Tower. At that time I told you of my 
forefathers coming from your home state. Your comment was 
"We could have come from the same bunch of pups." I have 
watched and admired your career in the past. I was looking 
forward to your possible campaign in 1988. 

Please call upon me if I can be of any assistance to 
you in the future. 

WML 
B.S. "STU" BAKER 
United States Marshal 
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Dear Chris: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, I- ~--

Sincerely, 

§' ': y 
' ~-

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 

,. ;?'."+,: 

-.·.-~ 

Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Chris Norby 
Councilmember 

,;; ~ 

"'"' .{; """ 

303 West Commonwealth 
Fullerton, California 
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ALLEN B. " BUCK" CATLIN 
MAYO R 

RICHARD C. ACKERMAN 
MAYOR PRO-TEM 

LINDA LE QUIRE 
COUNC I LMEMBE R 

MOLLY McCLANAHAN 
COUNC ILMEMB ER 

CHRIS NORBY 
COUNC ILMEM BER 

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

303 WEST COMMONWEALTH AVENUE 

Howard baker, Chief of Staff 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave. 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

March 5, 1987 

Dear Senator Baker: 

FULLERTON, CALIFORNIA 92632 

Telephone: (714) 738-6311 

It was with great enthusiasm and relief that I welcome your 
appointment as President Reagan's Chief of Staff. In you, the 
nation has a man who is himself emminently qualified to be 

president, so 
the levers of 
his own. 

even should the president continue his extensive delegation of authority, 
power in the Executive Branch will be in hands every bit as capable as 

With this in mind, I hope you do not--in your heart of hearts--now give up any notion 
of being president yourself. 

While your new position obviously must place such public ambition on the back-burner, 
politics is a fumny game, and it is possible your new responsibilities and exposure 
will help not only President Reagan but your own long term possiblities as well. At 
this time, the G.O.P. field is certainly wide open, and if the Democrats go with Hart, 
he will be very beatable no matter how much the voters think they want a change. 

I met you once at a Republican function in Santa Ana in Dec. '85. What I told you then 
still holds--if you ever make an effort for the presidency, please call on me for 
whatever help I can give you here in Orange County. You were my original top choice 
in 1980, and you remain so today. 

Good luck in your new position, and thank you for offering your considerable talents 
in the service to our country--now and in Lhe future! 



March 19, 1987 

Dear Dave: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. David E. Brown 
Treasurer 
Illinois Republican State Committee 
509 Park Drive 
Kenilworth, Illinois 60043 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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DAVIDE, BROWN, TREASURER 
State Central Committeeman 
10th Congressional District 

March 4, 1987 

Honorable Howard Baker 
Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D. C. 20500 

Dear Howard: 

State Committee 

10th Congressional District Office 
509 Park Drive 

Kenilworth, Illinois 60043 
312/251-6100 

It is regretful that our President finds himself 
caught up in a wave of dissatisfaction over our 
foreign policy and I am sorry that Mr. Regan 
resigned. The good news is that you are on board 
and that is cause for all of us who work in the 
vineyards of the Republican party to sleep a 
little better. 

You have always been a good, helpful friend. I 
remember on two occasions when you came to 
Illinois to be our speaker at the annual State 
Senate fund-raising dinner of which I am also 
treasurer, and as a founding member of the 
Dirksen Center, I was privileged to enjoy your 
hospitality at the Capitol on several trips to 
Washington for award-giving ceremonies. 

Give my best to Joy and best wishes for continued 
success in this most important undertaking. 

Sincerely, 

-r;!~wn 
Treasurer 

DEB/svr 
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March 19, 1987 

Dear Paul: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

The Honorable Paul D. Coverdell 
Minority Leader of the Senate 

of the State of Atlanta 
2622 Piedmond Road, N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30324 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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FORTI ETH DI STRICT 

2 622 PIEDMONT ROAD, N. E. 

ATL A NTA , G EORG I A 3 0 324 MI N O R/TY LEADER 

PERSONAL 

March 5, 1987 

: \ i "~ 
\\-\ . The Honorable Howard H. Baker, Jr. 

Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Senator: 

The news of your appointment as ,Chief of Staff 
was really welcomed in our household. 

I know the acceptance of these duties creates a 
significant sacrifice for you and your family, 
but the nation needed you. Thanks for stepping 
forward - God speed. 

PDC/pmb 



March 19, 1987 

Dear Joe: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Joseph F. Carlino 
114 Old Country Road 
Mineola, New York 11501 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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JOSEPH F. CARLINO 

1 14 OLD COUNTRY ROAD 

MINEOLA,N. Y. 11601 

March 5, 1987 

Dear Howard: 

Please accept my congratulations on 
your appointment by President Reagan as Chief 
Administrator for his administration. 

Nobody that I know of can think of a 
better appointment to this most important 
post at this crucial hour. I know you will 
do an outstanding job. 

With warm personal regards and best 
wishes, I remain 

Hon. Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

ly yours, 



•. 

~ .. March 19, 1987 

..:..,. 

Dear Bill: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

,,., "' Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. ,, 
Chief of Staff to the President 

~f; '~ ;;;..°"·?" 
-~· jf; '11 

Mr. J. W. Brakebill 
719 Brookhaven Circle West 
Memphis, Tennessee 38117 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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J . w . BRAKEBILL, C. L. u. 

Mr. Howard Baker 
Chief of Staff 
White House 

719 BROOKHAVEN CIRCLE WEST 

MEMPHIS, TENNESSEE 38117 

March 3, 1987 

Washington, D. C. 20500 

Dear Howard: 

What a great American you are! All Tennesseans 
are proud of you for stepping forward into this 
breach and serving our country and our President. 

I along with many, many other Tennesseans are 
proud to be your supporters. 

Best regards, . ----;----) 

(~ ---
J. W. Brakebill, CLU 

JWB/cdk 
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March 19, 1987 
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Dear Dr. McLaughlin: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forwara to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

; ~· 
Sincerely, . 

~';' 

,:t; 1~ ,. 
Howard H. Baker, Jr. 

Chief of Staff to the President 

if: 

Dr. David T. McLaughlin 
President 
Dartmouth College 
Hanover, New Hampshire 03755 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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T H E PRES ID ENT 

Dear Senator Baker: 

DARTMOUTH COLLEGE 
HANOVER • NEW HAMPSHIR E 

03755 

March 4, 1987 

On behalf of your many friends at Dartmouth College, I wanted 
to congratulate you on your new assignment in the White House and to 
express our gratitude to you for accepting this responsibility. As 
a holder of a Dartmouth Honorary Degree, we regard you as a member 
of the Dartmouth family, and it is in that spirit that I want to tell 
you how indebted we are to you for the personal and professional sacri­
fices you are making to serve the nation in such a critical capacity . 

The Honorable Howard Baker 
Chief of Staff to the President 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20500 



,, 

March 19, 1987 
,,,,: 

.,,, ~· Dear Gene: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

'.~ 
~~- "1, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Eugene w. Martin 
35 Little Marryat 
Cary, Illinois 60013 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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Mr. Howard Baker 
Chief of Staff 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave. 
Washington, DC 20006 

Dear Howard, 

March 5, 1987 

It's good to see you back in Washington with a most 
important responsibility. While this may be with significant 
personal sacrifice, you may be assured many of us appreciate 
the positive impact your contributions will have - not only 
for our President - but our country. 

Best of luck to you Howard. It's been a long time since 
our paths crossed, but if I can ever be of any assistance 
please let me know. 

ugene W. 
35 Little 
Cary, IL 

(-t 



March 19, 1987 

Dear Frank: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Frank D. Stella 
7000 Fenkell Avenue 
Detroit, Michigan 48238 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
HHB-2 



Jra 
National Republican Heritage Groups (Nationalities) Council 

Chairman 
Frank D. Stella 

Co-Chairmen 
Hon . Helen Delich Bentley 
Nancy Chin-Lee 
Hon. Ralph Perk 

Vice-Chairmen 
1st, Jonas Talandis 
2nd, Julian Niemczyk 

Secretary 
Elena Jurgela 

Assistant Secretary 
Electra Anest 

Treasurer 
Cecil ia Bros 

Assistant Treasurer 
Suzanne de Paris 

Comptrollers 
Jose Borrego 
Sherwin Chan 
Anna Faltus 
Waclaw Melianovich 

General Counsel 
Gerald Kaminski 

Honorary Chairmen 
Advisory Committee 
Anna Chennault, Chairman 
Hon . Edward Derwinski 
Laszlo Pasztor 
Michael Sotirhos 

Regional Vice Chairmen 
Northeast: 
Steven Postupack 
Cornelia Slavoff 
South: 
Dalia Bobelis 
Andre Van Chau 
Midwest: 
Casimir Oksas 
lnese Stokes 
West: 
Milta Borrego 
William Chang 

Executive Director 
Radi Slavoff 

Reply to: 
Mr. Frank D. Stella 
7000 Fenkell Avenue 
Detroit, Michigan 48238 

313/341-6400 

The Honorable Howard Baker 
Chief of Staff 
The White Office 
Washington, D. C. 20500 

Dear Howard: 

March 4, 1987 

How proud I am ••• of your appointment as Chief 
of Staff to our superb President. The President knew quality 
Kudos to him for doing so ••• and congratulations to you 
for taking on the task of salvaging the Presidency. 

Please accept my and our organization's offer to help 
you and to serve our President. We will be at your beckon 
call. 

With warmest personal regards and every best wish 
and prayers for many successes al / r n good health and happiness, 
I am 

FDS:ak 

Dwight D. Eisenhower Republican Center: 310 First Street, Southeast, Wash ington, D.C. 20003. (202) 662-1345. Telex: 701144 



March 19, 1987 

Dear Jack and Mary Jane: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. and Mrs. John w. Hanley 
713 Southwest Thornhill Lane 
Piper's Landing 
Palm City, Florida 33490 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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JOHN W. HANLEY 

3-2-87 

Dear Howard, 

Mary Jane and I want to thank you very much f or 
taking on the respons ibility as the President's Chief of 
Staff. We contin11e to admire your willingness to sacrifice 
pe rsonal desires in t h e interest of the President and y our 
Country. Nice work! 

If there is any way that a retired business gu y 
or his lady can help you in your new role, just holler. 

Regards t o Joy. 

The Honorable Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
The White Hou se 
Pennsylvania Avenue 
Washington, DC 

Monsanto 
Monsanto Company 
800 N . Lindbergh Boulevard 
St. Louis. Missouri 63167 
(314) 694-3003 

John W. Hanley 
Chrnrmon of the Executive Committee 

\f 

Mid. May - October 
P.O. Box 212 
Roaring Gap Club 
Roaring Gap, NC 28668 
919 - 363-2286 

November - Mid. May 
713 S.W. Thornhill Lane 
Piper's Landing 
Palm City, FL 33490 
305 - 288-3342 



March 19, 1987 

Dear Mr. Taylor: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. James B. Taylor 
Executive Vice President 
International Operations 
Occidental Oil and Gas Corporation 
5000 Stockdale Highway 
Bakersfield, California 93309 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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OCCIDENTAL OIL AND GAS CORPORATION 
5000 Stockdale Highway • Bakersfield California 93309 

(805) 395-8487 

JAMES B. TAYLOR 
Executive Vice President 
Internat ional Operations 

~\-\~/} 
The Honorable Senator Howard Baker 
Vinson & Elkins 
1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W . 
Suite 800 
Washington D.C. 20004 

Dear Senator Baker, 

February 27, 1987 

May I offer you my heartiest congratulations on being selected to be 
White House Chief of Staff. I am happy to know that someone of your 
eminent qualifications and high integrity will be directly serving the 
President in the months and years to come. 

Thank you very much for your assistance in our Latin American Operations; 
in particular, the services rendered during our recent trip to Bogota. 

My very best wishes are extended to you as you embark on this challenging 
task. I am extremely grateful, both as a private citizen and as a member 
of the Republican Party, that you were willing to undertake this critical 
assignment. 

With best personal regards, 
I remain, 

~~~'1-----
James B .( TWio-r 

."'----

A SUBSIDIARY OF OCCIDENTAL PETROLEUM CORPORATION 
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March 19, 1987 

•' 

Dear Ms. Brockwell: 

~! 
Fr: 

~ ,. 
J;-

........ , 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

.... ,_ 00:;;, 
,#) Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 

t /,{¥ !it 

Chief of Staff to the President 

:.;,~ 

Ms. Cindy Brockwell 
State Republican Executive Committee 
Route 5, Box 5171 
Boerne, Texas 78006 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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Cindy Brockwell 
State R'epublican Executive Committee 
Senatorial District 25 
Rt. 5, Box 5171 , Boerne, TX 78006 
5 12/ 336-2370 

March 2, 1987 

The Honorable Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Senator Baker: 

( 

Thank you for accepting the position of Chief of Staff to our 
President. 

I was delighted to hear of your appointment last Friday. There are 
few men with your qualifications for the job, and your reputation 
for integrity and leadership is very much an asset in this trying 
time. 

Should you decide to seek the presidency in 1992, you will have my 
support. 

I sincerely wish you success in your new position. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Cindy A ckfe't]) 

t. / 
·. ____ , __ / 



March 19, 1987 

Dear Harry: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Harry Moskos 
Editor 
The Knoxville News-Sentinel 
208 West Church Avenue 
Knoxville, Tennessee 37902 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
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208 WEST CHURCH A VENUE 
KNOXVILLE, TENNESSEE 37902 
615 521-8142 

HARRY MOSKOS 
EDITOR 

The Knoxville News-Sentinel 

March 2, 1987 

Howard Baker, Chief of Staff 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Senator Baker, 

Congratulations on the new assignment. As Senator Dole noted, 
the President has picked the right man for the right job at the 
right time. 

I thought you would be interested in the editorial we wrote 
on your appointment. 

I assume, however, that this puts our luncheon date on hold. 

Again, congratulations. 

A SCRIPPS HOWARD NEWSPAPER 



F2 The .Knoxville News-Sentinel, Sunday, March 1, 1987 

editorials 

,-fl1e l(n()Xville 
Ne,vs-Sentinel 

Berl Schwartz 
Managing Editor 

Wade Saye 
Asst. Managing Editor 

SCHll'f>S H U WAHI> Ed Pieratt 

Established December 23, 1886 
Asst. Managing EditO(/Graphlcs 

GeorQiana Vines 
Metro tditor 

Harr¥_ Moskos 
Editor ·· . 

Robert J. Hively 
President and General Manager 

Frank Cagle 
State Editor 

Harold Harlow 
Associate Editor 

"Give light and the people will find their own way" 
Homer Clonts 
Editor/Editorial Page 

·.Howard Baker's new job 
AT LEAST one good thing has come 

out of all the hassle over the bungled 
!lrms-for-hostages deal - the appoint­
ment of our own Howard Baker Jr. as 
Wliite House chief of staff. 

· Baker, former Senate Republican 
leader, replaces the embattled Donald 
Regan, whose departure had been ex-

. :pected, particularly after first lady 
~ancy Reagan took up the cause of 
shooing him out. The Tower Commis­
sion report was the nudge that was 
needed to send Regan on his way. 

'Although the review board por­
trayed President Reagan as being con­
fused over the secret arms deal with 
Iran, much of the blame for the chaos 
was placed directly on Regan and oth­
er advisers. 

:Howard Baker is close to the presi­
dent and may be just the tonic Reagan 
needs to bounce back and act like a re­
sponsible chief executive for the re­
mainder of his term. 
. We recall that Baker, in December, 
~rged that a special Senate committee 
be created to investigate the sale of 
arI!ls to Iran. So that has happened. 
: - We all know that Baker has had as: 

pirations of being president. His first 
bid for the Republican nomination was 
in 1980. 

His acceptance of the chief of staff 
position means that he is ruling himself 

. out for the presidential race in 1988. 
Yet, · we think he has a chance to 

serve his country by using his plain, 
-old Southern lawyer horse sense to 
keep Reagan from doing anything .else 
foolish. He should be able to wipe away 
some of the .tarnish on the . Republican 
Party - resulting from the arms-for­
hostage deal. 

We have watched Baker's political 
career with interest through the years. 
In 1966 he became the first popularly 
elected Republican senator in Tennes­
see history. He gained national recog­
nition in 1973 for his performance as 
vice chairman of the Senate Watergate 
Committee. He retired from the Senate . 
in 1985. 

We will watch with equal interest as 
Baker pursues his new career so near 
the Oval Office. We are proud of the 
small-town boy from Huntsville who 
continues to be an asset to his country. 

Nursing home prOblem 
TENNESSEE, as well as the rest of 

the nation, is still plagued with nursing 
home problems. 

A state audit estimates that 46 of 
the nursing homes in Tennessee are 
"chronic violators" of health care stan-

and was looking toward being gover­
nor,' McWherter promised senior citi­
zens groups he would back a bill im­
posing civil fines on nursing home 
operator.s who fail to meet state stan-

. dards. We hope he meant it and will 

.. ~.-----
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Super collicl 
Is it practical 

WASHINGTON - Department of En­
ergy officials are raising a lot of questions 
about their proposal to spend $6 billion in 
taJcpayeril' funds to build the world's larg­
est atom smasher. 

ScientiSts are split over whether the 
project would ever come close to paying 
for itself, and critics.wonder why the Unit­
ed States cannot save money by working 
with either the Japanes~ or the West Euro­
·pean countries on their atom smasher pro­
jects. 

A major concern is vrhere the DOE is 
going to get- the $6 billion. It co1M end up 
coming out or many existing DOE research 
projects, such as a $400 million nuclear re­
actor re8earch project at DOE's Oak Ridge 
reservation. . 

It also s.eems, so far at least, to be a 
strange priority for an administration that 
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Is it practical or· just more DOE waste? 
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~ March 19, 1987 

Dear Art: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Arthur F. F. Snyder 
Vice Chairman of the 

Board of Directors 
United States Trust Company 
30 Court Street 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

~ HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
HHB-2 

> 



Arthur F. F. Snyder 
Vice Chairman of the 
Board of Directors 

Howard K. Baker, Esquire 
Chief of Staff 
White House 
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear Mr. Baker: 

March 2, 1987 

Several years ago, at a luncheon sponsored by Gordon Berg in Boston, 
I had the pleasure of sitting at your table. One result of that 
luncheon was that I gained an appreciation of your character, 
judgment, and even-handedness. 

A second result, was that Crissy sat next to me and I gained equal 
respect for her ability. I modestly supported both of you. 

Today, marks a new beginning 
for us liberal Republicans. 
know somebody who can help." 

for a Republican Presidency and hope 
A week ago, I said to myself, "God must 

He does act swiftly when necessary! 

You will have millions of supporters, I'm just one more. 

United States Trust Company 30 Court Street Boston, Massachusetts 02108 617-726-7138 



March 19, 1987 

Dear Abbott: 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Abbott Washburn 
4622 Broad Branch Road, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20008 

HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
HHB-2 
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March 19, 1987 
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Dear Harold: .~ 

Thank you for your recent note concerning 
my appointment as White House Chief of 
Staff. I appreciate your support and 
confidence, and I look forward to working 
with President Reagan to complete the 
agenda he began in his election in 1980. 

With my best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 

I 

Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Harold E. Walker 
Managing Partner 
Ernst & Whinney 
2400 Pauahi Tower 
1001 Bishop Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

~ HHB/SW/WJB/ptf3 
HHB-2 

·~ . 



Ernst & Whinney 

March 2, 1987 

Dear Howard: 

-----~ 

(~arolJ.... Walker 
_Mand{/;;g Partner 

2400 Pauahi Tower 
1001 Bishop Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

808/531-2037 

You always find an outstanding way to serve!! 

Good luck and Godspeed!! 

The Honorable Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

/ 
( 

\ 

Sincerely, 

', .... _____ ~-------/-
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